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11 December 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Staffing Update for January 
 
We would like to let you know about further important staffing changes from January. 
 
Miss Layfield is going on maternity leave at Christmas.  Mrs Gavin will take on the role of Deputy Headteacher and 
Mrs Turley will step in as Assistant Headteacher from January.  Mrs Turley will remain as SENCo and Class Teacher 
for Year 4 Bears and will take over as Key Stage 2 Lead. 
 
We are delighted that Mrs Clifford is returning to assist with cover across school.  I am sure many of you will 
remember Mrs Clifford who taught at Oakworth for a number of years. 
 
We also need to let you know that Mrs Osborne is retiring from her Care Club Leader role at Christmas.  I know that 
all children who have attended Care Club over the past 16 years will have very fond memories of their time at Care 
Club with Mrs Osborne.  I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank Mrs Osborne for her hard work and 
dedication as Care Club Leader.  You will be missed by all the Care Club children and staff.  Mrs Osborne will be 
staying on at school in her Learning Support Assistant role. 
 
We are very pleased that Mrs Hands will be taking over as Care Club Leader from January. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
E Whitehead 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
  


